

2024 届湖北省荆州市监利县英语八下期末学业水平测试模拟试题

满分 120 分，时间 90 分钟

一、单项选择（共 10 小题，满分 10 分）

1、I got a few English dictionaries. That one on the desk is _____ useful. It is the number one in my heart.

- A. much B. the most C. a little D. more

2、We will go to help clean up the city _____ it rains this weekend.

- A. if B. unless C. although

3、— I'm sick. I may have a fever.

— You'd better go to see a doctor.

- A. feel B. look C. sound

4、The match was over in our school yesterday. Could you tell me _____?

- A. who won the match at last B. what was over yesterday
C. where the match was held D. when the match was over

5、Li Ming was able to speak English _____ those from the USA when he was seven years old.

- A. as good as B. as well as C. so good as D. so well as

6、—Did you see a girl pass by just now?

—No, sir, I _____ then.

- A. read B. was reading C. have read D. am reading

7、The energy from the sun and wind is very cheap and it will never _____.

- A. come out B. put out
C. carry out D. run out

8、—What's the matter _____ your computer?

—It doesn't work.

- A. for B. to C. with D. about

9、The Taixing Amateur Football match(泰兴业余足球赛) held last week was very exciting, _____, when Li Yang scored an amazing goal in the last minute.

- A. successfully B. carefully C. especially D. exactly

10、I'd love to have a good friend _____ we can share our happiness and sadness (悲伤) with each other at any time.

- A. so that B. even though C. until D. in order to

二、短文填空（10 分）

11、阅读下面短文，根据语境、音标或所给单词的提示，在每个空格内填入一个恰当的词，要求所填的词意义准确、形式正确，使短文意思完整、行文连贯。

We can often see soldiers, firefighters and policemen in their uniforms. And 1 /'ɔ:lməʊst/ all students wear uniforms on weekdays. Most school uniforms in China are sports suits. Schools think sportswear 2 (have) some advantages. This kind of school uniforms is 3 /tʃi:p/ and every family can afford them. Students don't need to spend time 4 (think) about what to wear. School uniforms become a part of Chinese school culture. 5 the color of school uniforms is simple. Students think they aren't beautiful. They don't like them, they have no 6 /tʃɔis/.

Now school uniforms change in many schools. You can see boys wearing pants and shirts with 7 (tie). And the shirts and skirts make girls look 8 beautiful. Students can even wear other styles of uniforms 9 different occasions. Perhaps one day students can make uniforms for 10 (them). New school uniforms will make the school life more colorful.

三、语法填空（10 分）

12、阅读下面短文，按照句子结构的语法性和上下文连贯的要求，从每题所给的三个选项中选出最佳选项。

Once there lived a farmer called Henry. He was 1 excellent gardener.

One day, Henry's brother Mike went to visit him. "Look, my brother," said Henry. "Here is one of my 2 apple trees in my garden. Take it home and plant it 3 you and your children can enjoy it." Mike was pleased with the apple tree and went back home. The next morning, he began to find a place 4 it.

"If I plant it 5 the hill, the wind might shake down the fruit," he said to 6.

Finally he planted the tree behind his house, and no one else could notice it. But two years later, the tree bore (结果) no fruit. Then Mike 7 his brother and said to him, "You 8 me for two years. This is the 9 year and it brings me nothing but leaves." When Mike saw the tree, he laughed and said, "You planted the tree in such a cold corner. It 10 get any sunlight. How could you expect flowers and fruit?"

- | | | |
|---------------|-------------|-------------|
| 1. A. a | B. the | C. an |
| 2. A. good | B. best | C. better |
| 3. A. so that | B. if | C. because |
| 4. A. plant | B. to plant | C. planting |
| 5. A. in | B. under | C. on |
| 6. A. him | B. himself | C. he |

- | | | |
|----------------|-----------------|----------------|
| 7. A. sent for | B. send for | C. sending for |
| 8. A. cheated | B. have cheated | C. has cheated |
| 9. A. one | B. three | C. third |
| 10. A. hard | B. hardly | C. hardest |

四、完形填空（10 分）

13、阅读下面短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C、和 D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Are you always busy with your schoolwork and have no time to do chores at home? Do you 1 with your parents about clearing the table, doing some washing, making your bed or tidying your room?

Do your parents find it hard to 2 that you use social networking sites（社交网站）or hang out with friends all the time? If you can't agree with your parents, then the Family Solutions（解决办法）3 the Family Solutions App, teenagers and parents can look at typical family arguments from both sides and find a good solution. The App gives you 4 and helps you make better choices（选择）, and it also helps your parents to see situations from your side.

How does it work? You read different kinds of 5 and then choose an answer from different options（选项）. The App 6 why one answer is the best and why other answers aren't so good. Just imagine this 7: You're getting ready to go out with friends but your parents want you to go to your grandparents' home. Do you say "We always go there at the weekend. I'm meeting my friends today." or do you say "OK, we can go there today, but I'd like to 8 with my friends tomorrow." The first option doesn't make your parents or you feel good, 9 the second option makes everybody happy.

Next time when you disagree with your parents, try to see situations from their sides.

If you need the App, you can 10 the Family Solutions App online easily — just type "Family Solution App" into your web browser（浏览器） and then follow the instructions（说明）on the screen.

- | | | | |
|------------------|------------------|---------------|--------------|
| 1. A. compare | B. compete | C. argue | D. come up |
| 2. A. understand | B. lend | C. offer | D. show |
| 3. A. Below | B. With | C. Across | D. Under |
| 4. A. treasures | B. advice | C. time | D. worries |
| 5. A. problems | B. books | C. newspapers | D. magazines |
| 6. A. explain | B. collect | C. consider | D. change |
| 7. A. fiction | B. communication | C. situation | D. decision |
| 8. A. cut out | B. give out | C. hang out | D. take out |
| 9. A. but | B. so | C. or | D. for |
| 10. A. make | B. hide | C. find | D. tour |

五、阅读理解（30 分）

14、

Volunteering means that you help others without being paid. There are many places where you can be volunteers. Usually, you can take part in the activities after some training. Let's have a look.

Hospital:

Ask if you can go and visit people who are sick there. Sometimes, what patients really need is someone to talk to, or someone to give them hope.

Old people's home:

Talk to the elderly and organize activities to make them happy.

Food shelter(救助站):

Many food shelters need people to help give out food or water to those who need it.

Community Center(社区中心):

Some community centers run well, but some need help, especially with the cleaning and repairs.

As a student, you can also start a group at school to help your classmates. Here are some ideas of the group:

Help students who come from poor families.

Help new students get used to their school life.

Provide students with information on their future studies.

...

根据材料，内容选择最佳答案。

1. Volunteers help others with many things for_____.

A. money B. free C. advice D. gifts

2. What should people usually do before they work as volunteers?

A. They should be over 18 years old.
B. They should get on well with others.
C. They should get some training first.
D. They should have working experience.

3. What can volunteers do when they work in hospitals?

A. Repair things there. B. Clean up the rooms.
C. Talk with patients. D. Give out food and water.

4. What does the underlined word "run" probably mean in Chinese?

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：<https://d.book118.com/217146061165006132>